

January 13, 2023

Dear Families,

One of our core pillars is to engage you as our true partners. You are the experts on your children and their education, and your involvement can help them thrive inside and outside of school. That is why I am encouraging you to take a leadership role in our public schools by applying to run for a seat on one of the City's 36 Community or Citywide Education Councils (CCEC).

The Councils are made up of elected and appointed parent volunteers just like you. If you win a seat, you will play a vital role in shaping important decisions in your school district. For example, you could approve zoning lines or review improvements to your child's school building, as happened recently in the northwestern portion of District 15.

To raise enrollment and promote more diversity, Community Education Council (CEC) 15 members worked with New York City Public Schools, education researchers, and community leaders to develop an elementary school rezoning plan. The CEC also successfully advocated for a much-needed middle school option in the Red Hook, Brooklyn neighborhood. These are the kind of policy changes that make a real difference in the lives of our children.

To bring even more diversity to our Education Councils, I'm excited to share that for the first time ever, families with a child in a District 75 school or program can vote for a District 75 representative to sit on each local Council. This is a big win for our families, and I encourage eligible parents to run for a designated District 75 seat.

Our Family and Community Engagement team is providing a host of resources to walk you through the election and voting process. These include information sessions via Zoom in different languages and more details on the structure and roles of the Education Councils, eligibility guidelines, key dates, and Frequently Asked Questions. You can access all of this and submit your application at schools.nyc.gov/elections2023 through February 13.

As parents, I believe we all share a loving mission: to help young people flourish and succeed. When you run for a seat on an Education Council, you commit to being a voice for change in your child's education. When you lend your voice to the important issues affecting our schools by voting and sharing your opinions with your CCEC representatives, you show your communities that you are part of the solution. Please consider running for a Council seat and help put all our students on a path to the bright futures they deserve.

Soaring high,

David C. Banks

Doil C. Back

New York City Schools Chancellor



To view a copy of this document in your language, visit schools.nyc.gov/messagesforfamilies

للاطلاع على نسخة من هذا المستند باللغة العربية، نرجو زيارة الرابد	বাংলা ভাষায় এই নথি বা ডকু্যুনেন্টটির একটি কপির জন্য	查看本文件中文版,請到:
schools.nyc.gov/messagesforfamilies	schools.nyc.gov/messagesforfamilies দেখুন	schools.nyc.gov/messagesforfamilies
Pour voir une copie de ce document	Pou wè yon kopi dokiman sa	이 문서를 한국어로 보시려면 다음
dans votre langue, allez sur	a nan lang ou pale a, ale nan	웹사이트를 방문하십시오:
schools.nyc.gov/messagesforfamilies	schools.nyc.gov/messagesforfamilies	schools.nyc.gov/messagesforfamilies
Перевод документа на русский язык находится по адресу: schools.nyc.gov/messagesforfamilies	Para ver una copia de este documento en español, visite schools.nyc.gov/messagesforfamilies	اس دستاویز کی ایک نقل اردو میں دیکھنے کے لیے، schools.nyc.gov/messagesforfamilies پر جائیں۔